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July 31, 2023 

 

To:  Members of the Budget and Finance Committee 

From: Sheryl M. M. Long, City Manager 

 

Subject: Ordinance – Health: Health Resources and Services Administration 

(HRSA) Grant 

Attached is an Ordinance captioned: 

 

AUTHORIZING the City Manager to apply for, accept, and appropriate a 

grant of up to $1,000,000 from the United States Department of Health and 

Human Services, Health Resources and Services Administration (ALN 93.526) 

(the “HRSA Grant”) to provide resources for expanding the call center at the 

Cincinnati Health Department administrative building located at 3101 Burnet 

Avenue, renovating the lobby of the Price Hill Health Center located at 2136 

W 8th Street, and relocating the Crest Smile Shoppe currently located at 612 

Rockdale Avenue; and AUTHORIZING the Finance Director to deposit the 

HRSA Grant funds into Health Network Fund revenue account no. 446x8556. 

 

Approval of this Ordinance authorizes the City Manager to apply for, accept, and appropriate 

a grant in an amount of up to $1,000,000 from the United States Department of Health and 

Human Services (HHS), Health Resources and Services Administration (ALN 93.526) for the 

purpose of providing resources for expanding the call center at the Cincinnati Health 

Department administrative building located at 3101 Burnet Avenue, renovating the lobby of 

the Price Hill Health Center located at 2136 W 8th Street, and relocating the Crest Smile 

Shoppe currently located at 612 Rockdale Avenue. This Ordinance further authorizes the 

Finance Director to deposit the HRSA Grant funds into Health Network Fund revenue 

account no. 446x8556. 

 

No additional FTEs or local matching funds are required to accept this grant.  

The City already applied for the HRSA Grant and was notified of a grant award on February 

22, 2023, after which it accepted and deposited the grant funds, but no funds will be 

committed or spent without the approval of the City Council. 

   

This Ordinance is in accordance with the “Sustain” goal to “[b]ecome a healthier Cincinnati” 

as described on pages 181-192 of Plan Cincinnati (2012). 

 

The Administration recommends passage of this Ordinance. 

 

 cc: Andrew M. Dudas, Budget Director 

Karen Alder, Finance Director 
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